
Report on a follow up visit to Kilto Station to investigate the 
invasiveness of Chloris nayana after good summer rain. 

Background 

The potentially invasive grass Chloris gayana is grown on many W A stations in the 
north as a fodder grass for a very lucrative beef export industry. 

During October 2009 J. Naaykens and I were asked to investigate and prepare a rep0l1 on 
the invasiveness of this grass on Kilto & Wooramel Stations by Rio Tinto Iron Ore. The 
results were handed to the company as a preliminary unpublished report with an 
understanding that results depicted the scenario at that time and under the then prevailing 
climatic and grazing conditions. 

During this reporting time W A experienced some of its driest weather in many years and 
both stations were inspected before any good rains had fallen. Being a decreaser grass, C. 
gayana is actively targeted by herbivores and could not be found outside the perimeter of 
the pivots or in areas not disturbed, protected and well watered. The conclusion was that 
it is unlikely that C. gayana would escape from protected areas under the climatic 
conditions prevailing at that time (Hurter & Naaykens, 2011). 

It was thus thought prudent to plan & execute a follow up visit to at least Kilto Station, 
where the grass had been grown the longest, after good rain had fallen. This follow up 
inspection was accomplished after the wet season in mid June 2011. 

This report follows up on the first report, after a good rainfall season on Kilto Station 
near Broome in the Kimberleys. 

Methodology 

Very much the same methodology as set out in the first report was followed. In short, 
several transects were walked by two botanists, bearing away from Pivot one, the oldest 
pivot. With follow up band transects along creek lines and further spot checks made in all 
other areas visited on the first visit (Figure I). 

Results 

It was immediately apparent that the sward had changed dramatically from the first visit. 
Several plants of C. gayana were found along the entrance road to the station as well as 
several plants along the haul road to Pl. 

Area A: 
This area provided some source of concern during the first visit when specimens of C. 
gayana were first found growing in the haul road and directly on the verge. On this 
follow up visit, plants were initially found at the same spot as during the first visit. On 












